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Potlatch City Council Meeting 

City Hall 195 6th Street – Potlatch, ID 83855 

August 26, 2024 – 7:00 p.m.  
The regular meeting of the City Council was presided over by Mayor David Brown. Council 
members present: Dave Cada, Marty Anderson, Jennifer Anderson, Darrell Bostic. Also present: 
Harmony Nowack, Clerk-Treasurer and Brennan Pollock, Maintenance.   

Guests: Food Panty Board Representatives: Sally Anderson, Lois Blair & Mike Monavec 

 

REGULAR MEETING - Call to order 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

INVOCATION PRAYER – Darrell Bostic 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. CONSENT AGENDA  
Being regularly considered by the City Council, these items will be enacted by one 
motion unless requested by a City Council member that one or more items be removed 
for separate discussion: Minutes from August 12, 2024 City Council meeting, City of 
Potlatch bills and payroll.  
 
Darrell Bostic made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, Dave Cada seconded 
the motion. The motion was approved with a Roll Call vote: 

Jennifer Anderson, yes 
Dave Cada, yes 
Marty Anderson, yes 
Darrell Bostic, yes 
 

2. WORK NEEDED AT FOOD PANTRY 
The Potlatch Food Pantry needs to upgrade their emergency generator. The current 
generator needs to be manually turned on and they have experienced issues with it. The 
Food Pantry board is looking into grants to fund a new automatic generator. In order to 
apply for grants they will need a lease agreement from the City. The last lease agreement 
was when the Food Pantry was located inside City Hall, prior to the new building being 
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built. It appears no lease agreement was agreed upon or signed after the current Food Panty 
building was built and occupied. Mayor Brown stated the building is owned by the Food 
Pantry but it sits on land owned by the City. If the building is abandoned by the Food Pantry 
it would become the property of the City. The Food Pantry board is requesting a 20-30 year 
lease agreement detailing out responsibilities of both parties. Harmony will draw up this 
lease agreement and present it to Council and the Food Pantry board at the next regular 
meeting.   

 

REPORTS: 

1. Parks – Jennifer Anderson– Jennifer requested the Splash Pad stay open until the weather 
becomes too cold for it. Also noted the City is still looking for a Camp Host. 

 
2. Pool & Cemetery – Darrell Bostic – No complaints at the cemetery. The Pool had a rough 

last week with glass breaking in the pool and weather issues causing closures. Pool is now 
closed for the season. 
 

3. Water & Sewer – Dave Cada – Dave was going to report that he had not see chem trails in 
the sky for the past 6-7 weeks and during that time we had a couple days with good rain fall. 
This morning however, he noticed chem trails in the sky over Spokane.  Dave noted that when 
he was growing up there would be storms in the summer and over the past few years it has 
just been hot and dry.  

 
4. Streets – Marty Anderson – Marty noted that Pine street going south from City Hall needs 

gravel at the edges where the street is breaking.   
 

5. Scenic 6 – David Cada – No report    
 
6. Mayor – David Brown – No report   
 
7. Maintenance – Brennan Pollock – No report  

8. Clerk – Harmony Nowack – No report  
 
Public Comment:  
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Martin Anderson made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting, Darrell Bostic seconded the 
motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:38p.m.  

 

     

______________________________David L. Brown, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

_____________________________________________ 
Harmony Nowack, City Clerk-Treasurer    

 
The next City Council meeting will be Monday, September 9, 2024. 


